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Missionaries to Micronesia

July/August	2021

Dear	Pastors	&	Praying	Friends,


During	 the	 past	 two	months,	we	 have	 been	waiting	 for	 the	 email	 that	 gives	 us	 a	 date	 for	 our	 return	 to	
Kosrae!	Our	friend,	Raleigh,	in	Washington	D.C.,	and	our	church	member,	William,	in	Kosrae	have	helped	us	
get	into	a	position	to	go	back.	Without	them,	we	would	not	even	be	on	the	return	list	or	understand	how	to	
get	on	that	list.	We	are	so	thankful	for	the	help	they	have	provided	us	and	their	work	on	our	behalf.


Kosrae	received	the	first	return	flight	in	July,	the	first	one	since	March	of	2020!	One	of	the	children	on	that	
flight	had	a	false	positive	test	in	Kosrae.	He	had	no	symptoms	and	had	tested	negative	in	Guam	before	and	
during	his	pre-quarantine.	On	the	very	next	day,	he	tested	negative,	but	this	caused	a	need	for	masks	to	be	
worn,	and	public	assemblies	were	canceled.	It	also	delayed	the	next	flight!


We	received	word	that	we	could	be	on	the	second	flight	because	we	 left	Kosrae	 for	medical	reasons.	But	
this	required	that	Megan	and	I	be	vaccinated.	We	are	thankful	that	no	one	under	the	age	of	18	is	required	to	
be	vaccinated,	which	is	an	answer	to	prayer	for	our	girls.	On	August	10,	the	President	of	the	FSM	signed	a	
decree	that	all	those	residing	in	the	FSM	over	18	years	old	must	be	vaccinated.	


The	second	flight	to	Kosrae	arrived	on	August	23,	and	those	folks	are	still	in	quarantine	at	this	time.	We	will	
most	likely	be	on	the	third	flight,	which	should	take	place	sometime	in	September.	We	have	been	told	that	
we	will	have	seven	days	of	pre-quarantine	in	Hawaii	and	another	fourteen	days	of	quarantining	in	Kosrae.	


Pray	for	us!	We	are	excited	about	returning	home,	but	there	are	still	a	lot	of	things	that	need	to	fall	in	place	
and	be	done	before	we	leave.	There	have	been	many	possible	reasons	that	God	brought	us	back,	but	getting	
to	spend	some	time	at	our	home	church	has	been	refreshing	and	encouraging	for	all	of	us.	Both	girls	went	
to	 camp	with	 their	 friends	 this	 summer,	 and	 the	 fellowship	with	our	 church,	 some	supporting	 churches,	
and	even	new	ones	has	been	good.


God	filled	our	schedule	this	year!	Out	of	the	eight	new	churches	we	were	in,	we	only	made	the	first	contact	
for	 one	 of	 them.	 Praise	 the	 Lord	 for	 His	 continual	 blessings.	 He	 has	 taken	 care	 of	 us	 through	 car	 parts	
breaking	and	on	sixteen-hour	drives.	God	has	placed	people	in	our	path	during	our	time	of	need!	We	truly	
appreciate	your	faithful	prayers	and	financial	support.	


Please	continue	to	pray:


• Our	people	and	ministry	in	Kosrae

• Our	(soon???)	return	to	Kosrae

• Megan’s	health	and	recovery


	

The	Fetter	Family—Daniel,	Megan,	Emily,	and	Lauren
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